This is a decision paper

MEMO TO:
Members of the Hardin County Board of Education



FROM:
Dr. Richard Hughes

RE:

Comprehensive District Improvement Plan

DATE:
August 29, 2005

ISSUE:
Amendments for NCLB Tier II status and for Career and Technical                 Education accountability

Each year, school districts in Kentucky are required to amend their comprehensive plans if the district enters another level of NCLB Tiers and if the district received a “not met” in any of the five areas of accountability from the Perkins funding for Career and Technical Education.

This year Hardin County Schools entered Tier II of NCLB accountability and received a not met in areas 3 (successful transition) and 5 (career major certificates/certificates of achievement) for Perkins accountability.

With input from the CDIP planning committee and other stakeholders, revisions have been made to the district comprehensive plan to bring Hardin County Schools in compliance with the NCLB and Perkins requirements.

In the components, please note the items in RED.  These indicate new language and revisions to our plan based upon the District’s Tier II status for both NCLB and Perkins accountability.

Items in BLUE are revisions from the district’s status last year as Tier I.  If the item is followed by a phrase in red that states (NCLB Tier II), that designation simply means that the district will continue these successful activities to address Tier II needs.

The revisions for Career and Technical Education accountability appear in the Efficiency component, also in RED.

RECOMMENDATION

I recommend that the board of education approve the Comprehensive District Improvement Plan as amended.

RECOMMENDED MOTION:

I move that the amended Comprehensive District Improvement Plan as amended on August 29, 2005. be approved.

